
Dr. Kirsten Riester, a native of Euclid, Ohio, practices general dentistry in Eden, NY. In 
2016, she purchased the dental practice of Dr. Franklin Meyer, who still practices with 
Dr. Riester as an associate and mentor. The office is now named Eden Family Dental, 
PLLC. 
 
Dr. Riester excitedly considers Buffalo her home. ñBuffalonians are very similar to 
Clevelanders, so I have never felt very homesick. For my whole life, Iôve complained 
about my sports teams and have over-eaten regional foods. What can be better?! I feel 
especially lucky to have found the town of Eden. My girls will get the advantage of 
growing up in a tight-knit community, and my office is only 3 minutes from my house. 
My mentor, Dr. Meyer, has been a dentist here in Eden for 30 years and continues to be 
a source of knowledge about our patient base as well as implantology. It is important to 
me to treat and support the community I am a part of.ò 
 
Following graduating cum laude with a BS in Biology and a minor in chemistry from 

SUNY Geneseo, Dr. Riester went on to attend the University at Buffalo School of Dental Medicine, graduating magna 
cum laude with a minor in periodontics. She completed her general practice residency at the VA Hospital of Buffalo. 
 
Dr. Riester maintains membership with the American Dental Association, the New York State Dental Association, and 
the Eighth District Dental Society. Her loyalty to our profession and leadership within our profession began early on. ñI 
was pretty involved in dental school with our ASDA group. It showed me from an early start the benefits of organized 
dentistry. I am proud of my tripartite membership and the help it can provide dentists. As an associate, it helped me 
secure job opportunities, and the Eighth District Dental Society was the first place I turned to when looking for CE 
options. As a business owner, NYSDA and the ADA are my sources for researching state and federal regulations, and 
compliance issues. It is easy to get lost in your own bubble, but organized dentistry gives young dentists a trusted place 
to ask questions and find answers.ò 
 
Dr. Riester is the mother to two beautiful children; Natalie, 4, and 
Coralyn, 3. She has been married to her husband, Patrick, for seven years. 
Since purchasing her practice, her hobby has been researching ways to 
update the office in a cost-effective way, and to improve herself as a 
manager and ñCEO.ò She loves running around with her girls, reading, 
skiing, and traveling back to Ohio to visit family and friends. 
 
 
Congratulations to Dr. Kirsten Riester on being featured in our 8th 
District Dental Societyôs ñNew Dentist Spotlight!ò  If you have a new 
dentist in mind you feel should be featured in an upcoming ñNew Dentist 
Spotlight,ò please e mail your nomination to lrbarres@gmail.com. 
 
It has been a privilege to serve as the New Dentist Committee Chairman 
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I was watching TV the other day, and a commercial 
caught my eye. It was for the ñSmile Direct Clubò, a 
company offering a clear aligner system for home 
treatment to straighten your teeth for ñ70% less than 
seeking treatment at an orthodontistôs or dentistôs 
officeò. Not only that, typical treatment time was 
only five months. The advantage of this treatment is 
that you NEVER had to visit an orthodontic or dental 
office to receive treatment. All you had to do was 
take some impressions of your own teeth and send 
them in. Once you did that, a ñdental professionalò 
would examine your case to see if you are a candidate for their treatment. 
 
This ñdental professionalò would then scan your impressions into a 
computer, analyze your ñsmileò, and come up with an appropriate treatment 
plan. The Club then sends you a series of aligners over several months which 
you change on a periodic basis to achieve the smile of your dreams. They 
also include a teeth whitening gel to get those pearly whites actually pearly 
white. Once you are done with the aligners, you can order retainers which 
you wear at night for as long as you want to maintain that wonderful smile. 
 
They ask you a series of questions to see if you are a candidate for their 
treatment. They want to know if you have had previous orthodontic 
treatment, either with braces or InvisalignÊ. In a drop down menu they ask 
what is your basic concern. There are four choices: spacing, crowding, fix a 
bite problem (overbite, underbite, cross bite), or generally straighter teeth. 
They then show you three examples of crowding and three examples of 
spacing and ask which looks like you. You supply your zip code and email 
address and submit it to the Smile Direct Club. The Club sends you an email 
to tell you if you are a candidate. 
 
If you are a candidate you can order an impression kit from them to take 
your own impressions. This kit costs $95. They also ask for photographs of 
your teeth which you can take with the help of the ñsmile spreaderò included 
in your impression kit. 
 
Since I didnôt submit my case to the Club, I canôt tell you whether I was an 
acceptable patient. However, there is something really wrong here. This 
basically takes diagnosis out of the equation. There is more to orthodontic 
treatment than just looking at a set of study models and photographs. There 
are limits as to where you can put teeth in the jaws and have them have any 
chance of being stable over time. Since they do not ask for any x-rays, how 
can they determine whether there is any periodontal disease present? How 
do you determine skeletal pattern without a cephalometric x-ray? 
 
The answer, of course, is you canôt. 
 
Has it finally come to this? Cut out the middle man and do your dentistry 
yourself! I am sure glad I wasted ten years of my life becoming an 
orthodontist. Of course, what did I know then? We didnôt have the internet 
so I could learn how to treat myself and be safe in the knowledge I could do 
it right the first time! 
 
Do-it-yourself orthodontics is nothing new. Go to YouTube and there is a 
plethora of videos, most of them done by teens, explaining exactly how to 

(Continued on page 7) 
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As I write this message I am celebrating my one 
hundredth Day as the President of the 8th District Dental 
Society. It has been the greatest hundred days of any 
society president, surpassing anyone that preceded me or 
will follow. It has also been the longest one-hundred-day 
period ever recorded, surpassing previous hundred day 
periods by many, many days. There have been 
tremendous, unbelievable, fantastic accomplishments for 
me as well as dentistry! More than anybody could have 
imagined. Sound familiar? 
 
Approximately forty-eight hours after my installation I 
was informed by then Executive Director, Mr. Chris 
Klimecko, that he would be resigning. My immediate 
assumption was that the Russians had a hand in this 
dilemma. It was not their influence nor was it my 
assumption of the presidency that drove him away. Two 
factors played heavily into his decision. One was an 
opportunity to operate a state dental society, a promotion 
and advancement. The second was of greater significance: 
the chance to be closer to family. The first, I could 
possibly have fought. The second I wouldnôt even try. I 
could not have won. As time moves forward I, and I am 
sure as many of you realize, of all the good things in life, 

family surpasses all. In his 
approximately four years as our 
Executive Director, Chris was a 
consummate gentleman and 
professional who guided us 
through some difficult financial 
times on to stable footing. We 
wish him well in his new role as 
the State Executive Director of 
Rhode Island. 
 
Out of what appeared to be a severe blow to our societyôs 
operations, a positive solution arose. Beside leading and 
steering our organization, Mr. Klimecko also mentored 
the Executive Assistant of our society. Ms. Cyndy Fiegl 
gained significant experience working with Chris. She had 
been employed by the society since 2009. It was her time 
to ascend to the directorship and assume the responsibility 
and challenges. The choice to hire the Executive Director 
is not taken lightly. Officers come and go, as do council 
chairs and committee members. The Executive Director is 
the face of our society and responsible for the day to day 

(Continued on page 7) 
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Calendar 
 

June 2017 

Tuesday, June 6 

Eighth District Dental Foundation Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

Monday, June 19 

Eighth Districtôs Golf Tournament & CE Program 

8AM Transit Valley Country Club 

 

September 2017 

Thursday, September 7 

HIPAA Compliance Course 

5:15PM Lucarelliôs Banquet Center 

 

Tuesday, September 12 

Eighth District Dental Society Executive Council Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

Thursday, September 21 

Eighth District Service Corporation Meeting 

6PM Eighth District Office 

 

October 2017 

October 4-6 

Buffalo Niagara Dental Meeting 

Buffalo Niagara Convention Center 

 

Tuesday, October 10 

Eighth District Dental Society Executive Council Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

Tuesday, October 17 

Eighth District Dental Foundation Meeting 

7PM Eighth District Office 

 

October 19-23 

ADA Annual Session 

Atlanta, GA 

 

November 2017 

Tuesday, November 14 

Eighth District Service Corporation Meeting; Eighth District Dental 

Society Executive Council Meeting; Appreciation Dinner 

6PM Buffalo Club 

 

December 2017 

Friday, December 1 

Dr. Richard Fink Memorial Lecture - ñGPS to Get You to Your High 

Tech Dental Practiceò 

8AM Lucarelliôs Banquet Center 
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By Cynthia Bellinger 

Executive Directorõs Note 

As my first month as Executive Director has come and 
gone, I want to take this opportunity to thank each and 
every one of you who took the time to send me a 
congratulations card or to call the office to congratulate 
me and wish me luck. I very much appreciate all your 
kind words of encouragement and support. 
 
When Chris announced he was leaving, it was a shock to 
say the least. For those of you who donôt know, when 
Vicki left in 2012, I applied for the Executive Director 
position back then. Obviously é I was not selected as the 
final candidate. 
 
I have to say, I am thankful I was not selected back then. 
It gave me the opportunity to be an active participant in 
my infant sonôs life at the time (heôs 4 now). It also gave 
me the wonderful experience of working with Chris and 
learning from him over the past 4 years. He allowed me to 
get involved in many different aspects of the Dental 
Society, and I am forever grateful to him for those 
experiences. 
 
When Dr. Miller approached me about taking on the role 
of Executive Director, I, of course, jumped at the chance. 
Again, I am very grateful for his support and the belief I 
was ready to take on the job, as well as the rest of the 

officers ï Drs. Donnarumma, 
Tibbetts, Matteliano, and Barone ï 
and many others who offered their 
words of encouragement and 
support for my candidacy. 
 
Although we do miss Chris around 
the office, I am very happy to say 
I am falling into my new role very 
nicely. April was a very busy 
month for us, especially being a 
person down in the office. But, we have managed and we 
are still here! We are in the process of interviewing to fill 
my previous position; so hopefully you will hear a new 
voice answering the phones here at the Society office. 
 
Within my first month as Executive Director, we held our 
annual Risk Management Course with Fortress, a very 
informative seminar on Doôs & Donôts of Patient 
Termination, as well as a very successful and well 
attended (250) Pain Management Course to satisfy the 
new mandated opioid abuse requirement. We also held the 
annual Signing Day with 60-70 D4 students from UB 
Dental School. 

(Continued on page 9) 
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Call for Volunteers 

On June 10-11, 2017, the Eighth District Dental Society 
and Eighth District Dental Foundation, in partnership with 
the University at Buffalo School of Dental Medicine, are 
planning a health fair, courtesy of St. Bonaventure 
University and Remote Area Medical (RAM). 
 
This will be an exciting educational initiative, promoting 
the connection of oral and overall health. By offering free 
medical and dental services, we will be highlighting this 
much-neglected connection. With extensive media 
coverage, we plan to expose many of the health 
connections overlooked by the general population. This 
especially includes the very needy, working poor that do 
not have dental and medical homes. 
 
All too often, we see chronic oral infection, be it 
abscessed teeth or periodontal disease. These patients 
often suffer with a plethora of non-communicable 
diseases such as diabetes, cardiovascular disease, and 
rheumatoid arthritis, which are exacerbated because of 
chronic oral infection. As practitioners, we are also aware 
of potential complications including preterm birth, 
morbidity with elective surgery in prosthetic joints, and 
chemotherapy treatments. 
 
During this health fair, we will be offering free oral 
cancer exams, extractions, restorations, and preventive 
care. RAM will set up 40-50 dental operatories and  

provide all the necessary instruments and supplies. The 'S-
miles To Go' UB dental van will also be there for 
additional patient support. UB dental students will 
coordinate information kiosks promoting the initiative and 
will offer education while patients and family members 
wait. 
 
Primary care physicians will be providing general medical 
exams and dermatologists will be offering skin cancer 
screening. Optometrists will be giving free refractory 
exams and same day milling and fitting of glasses. The 
NYS Department of Health will offer educational tables 
and Olean General Healthcare Systems along with UB  
will be providing counseling for placing patients into 
dental and medical homes. This complements the NYSDA 
Volunteer Dental Demonstration Project by adding a 
whole health initiative to the RAM  project. 
 
This event will also start our dental pre-clearance for an  
elective surgery initiative. The standard of care for a 
patient undergoing elective surgery is that 12 weeks 
before surgery, a thorough exam is performed by a dentist 
or form attesting to that fact, to be provided to the patient 
and presented to the surgeon and/or primary care 
physician. We will be providing forms at the event and 
copies in future 8th District Bulletins and on the Eighth 
District web site (www.8ddsny.org). 

(Continued on page 9) 


